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               Hobs Moat PRG
               Newsletter Summer 2019

CHAIR’S NEWS :
PATIENT SURVEY 2019
This year’s patient survey was carried out during week commencing 6 May, and I would like to thank the 100 patients who took part.  The survey was in two parts; firstly, patients’ future access to Ear Irrigation services and secondly, patients’ awareness that GPs no longer prescribe medication for minor illnesses where it can be bought over the counter.
Ear Irrigation Service:  Patients were advised that from October 2019 there is a possibility that Birmingham and Solihull Clinical Commissioning Group (BSol CCG) may no longer provide funding to the surgery for Ear Irrigation services.  If this becomes a reality then patients will need to be referred to hospital for the procedure, or patients may choose to pay privately at a cost in the region of £30.00 per ear.  Patients were asked whether they were ‘For’ or ‘Against’ the proposed change.  2% were ‘For’ the proposed change with 91% of patients ‘Against’ and 7% didn’t know.  Most comments made centred around the pressure hospitals were under already and this proposed way forward would just make matters worse; patients felt the service should remain local at the surgery.
Over the Counter Medication: Patients were asked whether they were aware that doctors would no longer prescribe medication for minor illnesses where such medication could be bought over the counter.  75% of patients said they were aware with 25% being unaware.  Most patients thought it was a good idea saying that NHS money was better spent on more expensive drugs; many felt that people should look after themselves for minor illnesses anyway.  Those who had prescription pre-payment certificates said they should not be required to pay additionally for any medication; some thought it unfair to be asked to pay when they have paid National Insurance Contributions throughout their working life; some were of the view that all medication for children should be free in all cases.
General: While not forming a part of the survey, several patients were complimentary about the practice generally and, in particular, the helpfulness of our reception team.  On their behalf I would like to thank those patients, I know the Practice staff very much appreciate their comments.
The full survey can be viewed on the Practice website.

SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL (SMBC)
ENERGY EFFICIENCY SCHEMES  - The PRG recently invited Robin Dunlevy, Sustainability Officer, SMBC to talk to us about the various schemes and initiatives run by the council to help Solihull residents.  The information Robin gave us was very interesting and informative and we were quite surprised at the number of ways our council is trying to help its residents; we hadn’t anticipated just how valuable (£***!) this meeting would prove to be.       
A couple of the schemes are shown below but please turn over to see a little more information and contact details.
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   Switch ‘n’ Save:  SMBC runs this scheme to help residents get a better deal on their energy bills.  It’s part of a
   collective energy switch run by the Council’s partner, iChoosr.  The scheme has been running since 2015 and
   as at October 2018 10,667 residents have registered with 2,494 actually switching, making an average saving
   of £257.47 per year.  To start the process you will need to register your interest, then following the next ‘energy auction’ you will receive an email or letter with your new energy offer detailing your estimated annual saving.  You are under no obligation to accept the offer.
You may have received information about Switch ‘n’ Save with your Council Tax bill and/or a separate mailing – don’t worry if you didn’t do anything about it, you can register for the scheme at any time.
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   SMBC working with Dodd Group and Act on Energy may be able to offer, subject to eligibility, free gas central
   heating funded by National Grid.  The project focuses on the installation of first time gas central heating to     
   homes where gas is not the primary source of heating.  So, if you don’t currently have gas central heating and you 
   think you may be eligible, it might be worth enquiring.

There are, of course, simple things we can all do to save energy - using energy saving light bulbs; turning off lights and equipment when not in use; turning down heating a degree or two and wearing an extra layer; only heating rooms you use.
Joyce MacNichol – Chair
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Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council – Energy Saving
Switch ‘n’ Save – Free collective energy switch
Visit: www.solihull.gov.uk/switching  Tel: 0800 048 8285                 
Free gas central heating – subject to eligibility
Email: advice@actonenergy.org.uk  Tel: 0800 988 2881
LEAP – Free service providing energy saving hints and tips
Email: advice@actonenergy.org.uk  Tel: 0800 988 2881
Priority Services Register – Free service helping energy providers to look after their more vulnerable customers.
Visit: www.cadentgas.com  Tel: 0345 835 1111
Locking Cooker Valve – Free fitting service for those suffering from conditions such as Alzheimer’s or Autism.
Visit: www.cadentgas.com  Tel: 0345 835 1111
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Solihull Connect has details of all the above schemes so why not pop in to talk to one of the team or call 0121 704 6000.
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COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS
 If you have any ideas, comments or suggestions that you feel would improve the service you receive from the practice, then please let the PRG know – there is a box on the wall in the waiting room.
There is a £20.00 John Lewis voucher available for any implemented suggestion.
�
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Please make sure you have enough medication to last over the �August Bank Holiday.   





MMR VACCINATIONS


Measles : Mumps : Rubella


If your child hasn’t already been vaccinated you can contact the surgery for information or


Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk" �www.nhs.uk�


*******************


FLU VACCINATIONS


Look out for flu clinic dates in the Autumn Newsletter


� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://uflix.racing/flu-shot-vaccination.html&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwigy8Gu7czKAhXEGw8KHXBgBUMQwW4IGDAB&usg=AFQjCNE2GItsJvg08J7slFpbHSmj-NR_2w" ���





�������


Have fun in the sun but make sure you’re protected!


Choose sunscreen that offers 5 Star ***** protection from both UVA rays (Ultraviolet A - damages skin layers beneath the surface undetectable immediately), and UVB rays (Ultraviolet B - damaging the surface of the skin by tanning and burning).


Apply sunscreen liberally on all exposed areas at least 15 minutes before you go out in the sun; re-apply your sunscreen several times during the day – once is not enough if you are out all day.  A sun hat is a good idea too, find some shade to take a rest from that glorious sun, and protect your eyes with good sunglasses.


Children – Take extra care with children’s delicate skin; if possible, keep their skin covered in cool, loose clothing, and a wide-brimmed sun hat is essential.


When the damage is done, it’s too late!














[image: image18.jpg]


[image: image19.jpg]


[image: image20.png]O

Hobs Moat Medical Centre
Patient Reference Group



[image: image21.png]


